
Stevensville United Methodist Church 
5506 Ridge Rd, Stevensville, MI 49127 

Telephone: 269-429-5911  

 E-Mail: office@stevensvillumc.org 

Website: www.stevensvilleumc.org 

Worship Schedule  

8:30 a.m. & 11:00 a.m. 

 Office Hours 9 A.M. to Noon Mon - Fri 

Next Newsletter Deadline:  Friday, May 12  

Pastor: 

Rev. David Hills 

dfhills@gmail.com 
 

Office Administrator:  

Sandy Krieg                          429-5911 

stevensvillechurch@gmail.com 
 

Children's Center:              429-1069 

Director: Lynn Johnston 

sumcc@stevensvilleumc.org 
 

Youth Director:              

Jesse Robbins  saves6363@gmail.com 
 

Music Ministry:              

Nancy Farrington, Kellie Meyer 

music@stevensvilleumc.org 

 

Organist: 
 

 

Education Director /Membership Care 

Ashlei Horn    

membercare@stevensvilleumc.org 
 

Financial Administrator:     

Darci Borlin 

finance@stevensvilleumc.org 
 

Counseling:      926-6199 

Dr. Mick Pries  (Centered on Wellness)  

Don’t Just Sit There, Do Something 

Imagine that your life is at stake. Not from some perilous threat or activity, but from some-
thing you likely think is perfectly normal, even safe. It’s so common to all of us that you may 
be doing it as you read this. What is it? Sitting! “Sitting Disease,” as it is now called isn’t an 
actual disease, but a term now used to describe more than 30 chronic health conditions 
associated with our increasingly sedentary life styles. In fact sitting has been labeled “the 
new smoking” in terms of its overall negative impact on bodily health.  
 

Now, you may think I’ve got a screw loose, but I’m quoting Mayo Clinic research. Here are 
just a few statistics from a recent article: 50-70% of us spend six or more hours a day in a 
sitting position. That’s in part due to shifts in the jobs we do in our economy (less farming/
factory work, more desk work). We also drive more and walk less. In addition, 20-35% of us 
spend more than 4 hours a day sitting in front of the television, which near as I can tell does 
not include social media, internet based gaming, etc., which some do simultaneously while 
watching TV. Then add 6-8 hours of sleep! It may not be sitting, but it’s not up and moving 
either. (And if you’re not getting 6-8 hours of sleep, that’s not good for your health either.) 
 

Mayo Clinic and other research institutions have now made direct connections between our 
increasingly sedentary lifestyles and a rising list of chronic health issues, as well as a now 
shortening life-span. So don’t just sit there. Go for a walk. Ride a bike. Go for a swim. Play 
tennis, badminton, or golf (without the cart!). Wrestle in the green grass with your children or 
grand-children. Whatever you choose to do, get moving for the sake of the rest of your life. 
 

I can see little thought bubbles over some heads asking “What has any of this to do with my 
church, faith, or devotional life?” Well, as Methodists, probably more than you may think. 
John Wesley was big into healthy living. He even wrote a book titled “Primitive Physick.” By  
today’s standards it is rather primitive. His suggested lists of treatment options for various 
ailments often ended with, “and if none of these work, try a cold bath.” Not tepid mind you, 
but COLD. We must give Wesley a break, of course. Given he published in 1747 he hardly 
had access to the knowledge modern medicine has given us. Yet, those very early seeds of 
concern for our physical health are why we find hospitals started by Methodists dotting our 
nation, including Bronson Hospital in Kalamazoo.  
 

But here’s the deeper “rub,” and how it applies to our church. “Sitting Disease” can also 
shorten the life span of a congregation. Significantly. Again, it’s not a real “disease,” but it is 
a term we could fairly use to describe a host of conditions that negatively impact the health 
of a church: inactive members, low volunteerism, few participants involved in small groups,  
infrequent fellowship opportunities, an inward focus, a lack of hospitality, little to no out-
reach or witness, etc. It’s well documented that just like humans, churches have a life cycle. 
Those that don’t get up, outside the walls, and keep faith moving decline and eventually die.  
 

This year is Stevensville UMC’s 150th year of ministry in the community. Thanks be to God 
for the great cloud of witnesses who got us here. We’ve had a good, long life. And I am not 
suggesting that it might be coming to an end. But it could if we allow ourselves to just sit on 
that legacy, living a sedentary spirituality rather than a living, moving faith.  The Risen Christ 
calls us to rise up and follow Him outside the walls and property lines to offer hope and 
healing to the community around us. Not only will it extend our life as a congregation, and 
as individuals, it may just make us all better disciples, which is not just who we are called to 
be, but what we are called to do.  

So where might Jesus be calling you to get moving on His behalf? What gifts has God given 
you that only you can share? Don’t sit on them, put them to work for Him. And if you need 
help? Just ask.                                                                                                     Pastor David 
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HEALTH CONCERNS: 

Dean Amelung                                                                

Jo Baugher 

Hannah Baugher-Penrod 

Charles Bross 

Liz Childs 

Sarah Conrad 

Erna Crawford 

Janet Crawford 

Timmy Dibble 

Donna Dorgelo 

Char Hocking 

Janet Kilgore 

Tomeka Kinne 

Bob Kish 

Mike Melcher 

Kathleen Meyer 

Grace Park 

Richard Ray 

Cleo Ruppel 

Gene Stemm 

David Sundblad, Sr. 

Pat Tungett 

Judy VanDerAue 

Tamara Williams 

SHUT-INS: 

Patricia Day 

Shirley Ehman 

Irene Feller 

Ernie Grimm 

Jessie Leiser 

Bonnie Payne 

Walt Phillips 

Norma Ray 

Linda Sommers  

Dan & Sally Streick 

Helen Wiessner 

MISSIONARIES IN THE FIELD: 

Caleb Dormah—in Liberia 

Delbert & Sandy Groves—in Zambia 

Monique Yoder—Lithuania 

                                                                                     PRAYER REQUESTS 

CONCERNS: 

 Prayers for Lyndsey Morrison who is 7months pregnant with a blood clot in her left lung. 

 Prayers for Lou Hendley’s sister Peggy McVea who is recovering from back surgery.   

 Prayers of healing for Max Allen who is recovering from surgery. 

 Prayers for the Coptics in Egypt whose Palm Sunday service was shattered by a bomb placed under a pew. 

 Prayers for the Neubauer family on the death of their 21 year old daughter killed in a car accident.  She 

was Pam Rescoe’s grand niece. 

 Prayers of thanks that Dick Shaffer’s surgery was successful and that he is on the mend. 

 Prayers for a quick recovery for Konner Boyle who had surgery on his leg. 

 Prayers for a friend of the Hetfield’s whose lung cancer has spread. 

 Prayers for peace and comfort for the family of John Williamson who passed away unexpectedly. 

 Prayers of healing for Lona Vogie who is recovering from surgery on her foot. 

 Prayers for the Alsbro’s grandson Kevin and his guard unit as they were deployed and left for Tx and then 

to Kawat. 

 Prayers for a friend of the Pries’s, Kim and Sue who lost their pet to an act of violence. 

 Prayers for Linda, a friend of the Pries’s whose cancer has returned.  Prayers for healing. 

 Prayers for Carol Bond’s brother Dick who was diagnosed with cancer and will have a kidney removed. 

 Prayers for Rich Rossiter as he undergoes surgery to remove fluid around his heart. 

 Prayers for Jack Hardy who has had a minor stroke. 

 Prayers for Betty Iver’s friend Sylvia who has an autoimmune disorder that is destroying her blood. 

 

JOYS: 

 Prayers of joy for the birth of Joshua Elisha Sundblad born on April 20th weighing 8 lbs 10oz and 20 3/4 

       inches tall.  Thank you Lord for another blessings. 
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A Quick Reminder From Your Membership Care Team: 

 

If you or someone you know is ill, in the hospital or nursing home, please call Ashlei Horn at the church  
office.  If you wish a visit, please let us know. We can also bring communion to you.  

From Your Membership Care Team!! 

Please remember to pray for those in service for our country:  

 Scott McClellen  Brian Holloway  Andy McDougall  

 Jesse Houston   Jake Sefton             Josh Gardner 

 Paul Nelson            Alex Von Koenig            Kohl Zehr 
         

Please take a few minutes to look over this list of those who are serving.  We would like 
to have updated contact information for these folks so we can send them encouraging  

messages.  If you have any information, additions, or corrections please let Ashlei  
Horn know.  Thank you.  education@stevensvilleumc.org or 269-364-8545 
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UMW Service Projects 
The United Methodist Women will begin service projects on April 2nd to help support the Midwest Mission Distribution  

Center, a partner with UMCOR. 

 

We will be collecting the following supplies for current needs: 

 Protractors 

 Crayons – 24 count 

 Bathroom Hand Towels – 15” x 25” to 17” x 27” (no kitchen, cleaning or microfiber towels) 

 Receiving Blankets – 28” x 28” to 32” x 32” - (no thermal or fleece blankets) 

         and items for Personal Dignity Kits: 

 Hand towel  

 Wash cloth  

 Comb – no rattail, pocket size or picks 

 Nail clippers  

 Toothbrush  

 Shampoo w/conditioner  

 Deodorant  

 Bar soap  

 Razor - individually wrapped 

 Toothpaste - 2.5 oz. or larger 

        Please place collected items in the bin on table near UMW Bulletin Board.  

        Monetary Donations are accepted. 



 CHILDREN’S CENTER NEWS 

HAPPY SPRING!! Our children are so excited that we are finally having some warm weather so that they 

can go outside and enjoy playing on the playground! 

WELCOME!  We recently have welcomed Monique Belezaire, who works in the church nursery on Sunday’s 

and Angela Campbell to our staff as teacher’s assistants. 

 

PRESCHOOL OPENINGS:  We still have a few openings in our 3 and 4 year old Tuesday/Thursday Preschool 

Program starting in the fall.  If you would like more information, please contact Lynn Johnston at 429-1069. 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS:  Muffins with Mom:  Friday, May 12, 2017 10:00am in Faith Hall 

                                        Preschool Graduation:  Thursday, May 18, 2017 7:00pm in Faith Hall 

GENEROSITY UPDATE 

Stevensville United Methodist Church is a generous and loving church made up of very generous and loving people, all 
sharing their Prayers, Presence, Gifts, Service, & Witness so that together we might:  

“BE AN INSTRUMENT OF GOD’S LOVE” 
 

For the July 1—June 30 Fiscal Year, our ministries need support of $30,925 per month in  
gifts from our Members, Friends, and Other sources.  As of April 1: 

 
Year to Date Budgeted Needs: $278,325       Gifts & Other Income: $ 258,290     

 

So that everyone is aware how we are doing in supporting our shared ministries, regular updates will appear 
in the Weekly Bulletins and Monthly Newsletters.  Detailed reports are posted on the Finance Bulletin Board. 

Thank You For All You Do To Help Us Live Out Our Shared Mission! 
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Need a night out while your children are having 

fun?  SUMCC will sponsor  the next Parent’s 

Night Out on Saturday, May 20 from 5-9pm for 

children ages 2 1/2 to 11 years old.  The cost is 

$20.00 for the first child and $10.00 for each 

additional child.  Please contact Lynn Johnston  

at 429 -1069 for any questions and to reserve 

your spot. 

Henderson Castle in Kalamazoo was built in 1895, a large privately 

owned home located on West Maple Hill overlooking Kalamazoo.  We 

will be touring the castle on May 8.  The church van will depart from 

the church at 12:30pm for our scheduled 2:00 visit.  The cost is  

$10/person (payable there).  Following our visit, we will stop for a 

late lunch/early dinner before returning.  Please be prepared to  

contribute $2/person to cover fuel expense.  RSVP is May 1 and the 

sign-up sheet is on the UMW bulletin board.  Any questions please 

contact Mary Shaffer at 465-3050.  

Thank you. 



Education  

Ministry News 
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Journey to Joy 

A committee is forming to discuss bringing 

back a Live Christmas Nativity program this 

year at SUMC. If you would like to be a part of 

this committee, please contact Ashlei. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vacation Bible School 

If you would like to be part of 2017 Vacation Bible 

School Committee please contact Ashlei.  

 

 

High School Youth  

Wednesday 6:30 - 8:00pm 

5/3:   Youth Group  - Pornography  

5/10: Youth Group -  Social Medea  

5/17: Youth Group  - Social Medea  

5/24: Youth Group  - Faith and Politics  

5/31: Youth Group -  Faith and Politics  

  

Middle School Youth  

Sundays 6:00 - 7:30pm 

 5/7:   Youth Group   

5/12:   Dance 7-9pm 

5/14:   No Youth Group Mothers Day 

5/21:   Youth Group 

5/28:   No Youth Group 

 

May 12th 

All dances are 7:00-9:00 pm 

Open to all middle school students  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Mission News 
Join the Missions Ministry! If you think you already 
signed up for this OR if you want to be a part of  
planning mission strategies, please contact Lona 
Vogie (428-1765 ) or Pastor David (429-5911).     
Meetings are about 5 times a year so the time        
commitment is limited. Please prayerfully consider 
being a part of this vital ministry of our church. 
 

MAY 7 ADULT MISSION TRIP 

Help adults from our congregation go 

into the world to help where they are 

most needed. 

MAY 14 MISSIONARY SUPPORT 

Delbert and Sandy Groves founded 

the New Life Center in Zambia Africa 

in 2001.  It has numerous outreach 

ministries including health  

education, computer and learning labs, English  

instruction, etc.  The couples focus at this time is on 

Church leadership and spiritual growth training among 

their other duties at the center. 

MAY 21 CROP HUNGER WALK 

The walk helps to provide food and 

water as well as resources that 

empower people to meet their 

own needs.  From seeds and tools, 

to wells and water systems, the key is people working 

together to identify priorities, strengths and needs.  

This is the 38th year of the local Blossomland CROP 

Walk and many of the funds are used in our own  

community. 

MAY 28 UMCOR 

100% of your donation goes to help 

those in emergency need.  United 

Methodist Committee on Relief is  

usually among the first responders on the scene of 

natural disasters and war torn areas providing for the 

physical and emotional needs of survivors. 

 
The Stevensville United Methodist Church Missions Ministry  

organizes numerous special funds for  

mission work to continue.  The above collections will  

occur during the Sunday services. 

 

Thank you for supporting  

the Missions Ministry of SUMC
 

United Methodist Women in Mission 

                  UMW Committee of the Month 

United Methodist Women would like to thank Kathy Harris, Mary 

Sundblad, Rhonda Rennhack and Dianna Hartman for serving on the 

April Committee of the month.  Your help is greatly appreciated. 
 

At Stevensville United Methodist Church many events are supported 

by the United Methodist Women (UMW).  Each month a group of 

women volunteer for “Committee of the Month” where they help 

with funeral luncheons and various meals held at church.  This is a 

vital service to our church family and is greatly appreciated.  If you 

would like to be included on the “Committee of the Month” 

calendar, please contact Myra Thompson @ 428-0201 or email her 

@ tntdetailing@gmail.com 
 

UMW May Events:       

 May     2          7:00p    UMW Board Meeting in Lounge 
 May     5       11 to 1     CWU Bible Study/12:00-May  
    Friendship Day Luncheon & Program 
     @ SUMC 
May      7       12:15p      Golden Agers Luncheon-Faith Hall 
May      8       12:30p      SIF-Touring Henderson Castle in 
     Kalamazoo/Hostess Mary Shaffer 
May     18        7:00p      Lydia’s Circle @ Laura Bross’s  
                                     
    
           KNITTING CIRCLE THURSDAY @ 2:00 IN LOUNGE 
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The United Methodist Women are currently accepting  
Pop Can Tabs and Box Tops & Labels for Education: 
 
 
 

Pop Can Tabs are a recyclable item that are collected and 
combined with the collections of other United Methodist 
Women units in our District.  The money received is used  
for the support of programs and supplies for our United 
Methodist Women owned Community House in Grand  
Rapids.  Box Tops  & Labels for Education  collected will be 
given to our area schools to help earn points to purchase 
large items and supplies for the schools and teachers’  
classrooms. 
You can place these items on or in the cabinet near the 
UMW Bulletin Board.  The Lions Club also has a box for          
donations of used eyeglasses and cases. 

We no longer will be accepting Spartan Labels,                        
empty Pill Boxes, or used Cell Phones.  



May Birthdays 

May 1 
Taurai Rukunda 
 
May 2 
Jack Hardy 
Marcia Williams 
 
May 3 
Logan Boyle 
 
May 4 
Sandi Brueck 
 
May 5 
Benjamin 
Edlefson 
 
May 7 
Heather Boyle 
 
May 8 
Barb Bittner 
Jan Johnson 
Barb Schuck 
 
May 10 
Carson Minnix 
Nancy Poelker 
 
May 11 
Joy Kempic 
 
May 13 
Carson Rigler 
Bennett 
Schuyler 
Noland Schuyler 
 
 

May 16  
Max Allen Jr. 
Jon Sleder 
 
May 17  
Frank Melcher 
 
May 18 
Rhonda 
Rennhack 
 
May 19 
Charlie Vegter 
II 
 
May 20 
Donald Alsbro 
Sherry Kniola 
Janice Koebel 
 
May 22 
Dave Topping 
 
May 23 
Larry Klett 
Doug Weingart 
 
May 24 
Sandy Hayes 
 
May 25 
Scott DeHaven 
 
May 27 
Jeffrey Sankey 
 
May 28 
Eunice Frohock 
Andrew Menke 

May 29 
Kyle DeForest 
 
May 30 
Mary Slavicek 
 
May 31 
Robby Clark 
Eric Clark 
Dick Shaffer 
Thomas Welch 
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LAY SERVANT CLASS 

The District Committee on Lay Servant Ministries will offer a vari-

ety of classes this Spring.  Mark your calendars now and watch 

for registration details in the bulletin. 

GOD’S MISSION...OUR JOURNEY 

May 13, 9am-3pm, Gobles UMC 

 

JUSTICE IN EVERYDAY LIFE 

May 6 & May 20, 9am-3pm, Coloma UMC 

 

LIFE TOGETHER IN THE UNITED METHODIST CONNECTION 

May 6 & May 20, 9am-3pm, Coloma UMC 

 

YOU CAN PREACH! 

May 6 & May 20, 9am-3pm, Coloma UMC 

 

 STEVENSVILLE UNITED METHODIST CHURCH  

PRESENTS THE SPRING 2017 

PLEASE JOIN US  

FOLLOWING THE 

11:00 SERVICE ON  

SUNDAY, MAY 7TH 

 IN FAITH HALL 

Entertainment provided by Mary Sundblad.   

Table decorations created  

by Lisa McDowell 

SPRING RUMMAGE SALE REPORT 

Thank you for contributing to the success of 

our spring rummage sale.  Your efforts net 

an approximate profit of $3,300.00 for the 

UMW’s special projects which is a spring 

rummage high.  Many, many people need to 

be thanked:  Boy Scout Troop #603 and  

their leaders for setting up tables, clothing 

racks and moving rummage:  Everyone who 

provided quality rummage:  The  

phenomenal set-up crew:  The persons that 

worked during the actual sale, and the  

extraordinary clean-up crew.   

This spring we donated items to the  

following groups:  SUMC Children’s Center, 

St. Joseph-Lincoln Senior Center, Humane  

Society, Domestic Violence Coalition/Paw 

Paw, and Mosaic Resale and Resource  

Center.  PLEASE NOTE:  As you have your 

own rummage sales this summer, please 

remove all of your prices on your remaining 

items.  We appreciate and welcome your 

rummage sale leftovers for our fall sale.  

THANK YOU! 
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Please watch upcoming newsletters for more church history and information regarding the observance of our 
150th Anniversary.  We are seeking volunteers to be part of a team to help plan a celebration in the fall. 

One Hundred Fifty Years 

of Stevensville United Methodist Church 

(continued) 

 

At the turn of the century, (1900), Stevensville, Hollywood, and Bridgman churches were on the same charge. The 
parsonage was deemed inadequate and sold in 1901. This money plus other contributions was used to erect the 
parsonage on St. Joseph Avenue. Victor Howard and his brother Lute Howard were the builders. Rev. S. F. 
McGuire was the minister. 

 

During the next ten years, the church was served by 7 Ministers—L. H. Manning, R. W. Paul, S. F. McGuire, Sey-
mour Williams, W. L. Jones, F. M. Cosner and R. E. Showerman. In 1908, Herbert J. Root was appointed as student 
pastor. One of his pleasant recollections was the annual journey to Crystal Spring Camp Meeting, where old fash-
ioned gospel preaching drew great crowds. 

 

In the fall of 1911 Rev. Floyd Blewfield was appointed pastor. He remained a year, later going to Peace Temple in 
Benton Harbor which he built. From 1912 to 1916, there were four different ministers, (George Wilson, F. A. Van 
De Walker, A. M. Oviatt, and T. Avery.) Rev. L. D. Miles was appointed in 1916 and stayed for six years.  

 

Winter attendance for the church had been low due to no place to protect horses from the elements, so in 1917 a 
shed was constructed at the back of the church property and winter attendance increased. At that time, revival 
services strengthened the church and the church school outgrew the one room church. In 1918, the annex and 
basement were completed on the old church. The revivals continued and Sunday School attendance was well over 
100 and remained throughout Rev. Miles stay. 

 

Rev. Wilfred Eley was appointed in 1923 and served for four years.  Rev. R. A. Dawson came in 1927 and Arthur 
Delamarter in 1928.  

 

There were no local restaurants at this time, so the Ladies Aid Society (now United Methodist Women) served din-
ners and suppers on election days. This was not only done as public service but also as a money making project. 
Around this time Winifred Howard and Mrs. Adam Reimer were pianists. Rev. A. C. Parson was appointed in 1929 
and served for three years.  
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38th Blossomland CROP Hunger Walk 

Sunday, May 21 2017 

1:30 Registration 2:15 Walk 

First Congregational Church 

2001 Niles, St. Joseph, MI  39085 

How Funds Are Used Locally:  Twenty Five percent of the money raised in our CROP Hunger Walk is  

distributed to local hunger-alleviating agencies in the Blossomland area!  The following are the agencies  

chosen by the local CROP Hunger Walk Planning Team to receive funds this year:  Benton Harbor Street  

Ministries; Benton Harbor Soup Kitchen; Bread of Heaven Food Pantry (Berrien Springs); Catholic Community 

Center; Fairplain Food Bank; and the Salvation Army.  Last year we raised $43,799 with 275 walkers!  We 

were the 4th in the State of Michigan, and 24th in the USA!  This year our goal is to top $47,5000 with at 

least 300 walkers@!  Incentive Challenge:  1 $10.00 matching gift will be shared  

With the Walk for every walker who raises at least $100.00!  Thanks to our  

generous donors!  Join us as we seek to END HUNGER ONE STEP AT A TIME!  

     For more information please contact Myra Thompson @ 269-428-0201 or Paget Clark @ 

      269-491-0451. 

 

ALL CHURCH WORK DAY 

SATURDAY MAY 13 

The spring work day will be Saturday, May 13 from 9am to  

12 noon.  There will be various cleaning and maintenance 

projects inside the church and on the church grounds.  Please 

join us and support your church.  Thank You! 

 

Your Trustees Committee 

SUMC TRUSTEES NEED HELP 

The Trustees Committee is responsible for the church facility. 

Most of you are aware of the big projects we are responsible for 

such as the sanctuary renovation, the parking lot paving and the 

just completed LED lighting project in Faith Hall.  However, the  

Trustees are also responsible for many other aspects of the 

maintenance and operation of the church.  The committee can’t 

do all these things without help and it would be expensive to 

contract the work.  WE NEED YOUR HELP!  Some items include: 

 

 With spring comes the need to maintain the lawns, flower  

        beds, pond area etc.  If you can help with these, please  

        contact Bette Mallen @429-8219 or Dan Lydic  

        @937-471-5599 

 The trustees are responsible for having the church open by 

         7:45am on Sundays.  Look for a signup sheet in the hallway            

         If you can help with this for a month during the year.   

         Instructions and training are available. 

 We need someone to monitor the church van use and  

         and schedule maintenance when needed. 

 

WE WELCOME YOUR HELP!  You can contact me if you have  

Questions or suggestions on Trustee activities.  THANK YOU! 

 

Ken Green, Trustees Chairman   

269-921-0073  or (kgreen099@aol.com) 

 

 

 
 

SUNDAY MAY 21 

SUMMER WORSHIP HOURS BEGIN 

WORSHIP AT 8:30AM & 10:00AM 

All-Church Luncheon at 11:15AM 

 



LECTORS 

8:30                            Ed Trollinger                         Derek Borlin                      Robin Lydic                           BASIC               

11:00                             Sandy Krieg              BASIC                                 Bette Mallen                         BASIC                           

ACOLYTES 

8:30                               (                      )                        Lauren Vegter                 Owen & Shawn Wade          Owen Wade/Carson Rigler                       

11:00                            Jacob Krieg                             Madison H./Anna F.       Michael C./Jeremiah B.       Konner & Logan Boyle 

USHERS               

8:30                             Bruce & Leanne Nitz            Tom & Bonnie Parrish   Gordon & Nancy Wilson      Jan Bickers/Dianna Hartman 

11:00                           Joe & Heidi Fodo                   Logan Family                  Tubman Family                      Dubbert Family 

GREETERS   

8:30                                Darl & Marcia Williams       Jan Bickers                      Dave & Nancy Brown           Jean Graber 

11:00                              Willard Bailey                        Wanda Barclay               Eric Bell                                   Heather Boyle                

                               

NURSERY      

8:30                             8:30 & 11:00 Nursery Schedule Is Being Covered By Michel Hoge and Monique Belizaire              

11:00                                                       

 

HOSPITALITY            Gene & Shirley Harris          (                              )         (                                       )        (                              ) 

                                      

COMMUNION         

8:30            Al & Lucinda Ottusch/Robin Lydic         Borlin Family                     Sandy H./Allyson R./Rachel W.     Jackie & Sarah/Jan 

11:00           Natalie Rush, Heidi Fodo, Holly Hetfield                              

 

SOUND 

8:30                            Bruce Nitz                               Charlie Vegter                      Bob Hendley                           (                                )       

11:00                         Doug Weingart                      Dick Lukey                            Aaron Rennhack                      (                                ) 

  

VISUALS 

8:30                              Barb Pries                                  Melissa Vegter                    Lou Hendley                           Dick Lukey                                        

11:00                              Natalie Rush                             Riley Logan                           Max Logan                              Nancy Mead 

 

PRAYER PARTNER 

                                       Magda Zoschke                          Kathy Culbertson                  Jan Bickers                             Paget Clark    

CHANCEL FLOWERS 

                      

                                      Gordon & Nancy Wilson            The Rigler Family In              Don & Sharon Alsbro         Claire & David Hills          

        In Honor of Their 59th                Honor of Carson’s                 In Honor of Their                 In Honor of Their 

        Wedding Anniversary                 Birthday                                  54th Anniversary                 37th Anniverary 

 

 

 

 

                                                                SERVING IN WORSHIP MAY SCHEDULE 

SERVICE May 7 May 14   May 21 May 28 
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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

Submit website information at any time. 

Newsletter articles containing information for 

the following month should be submitted by 

Noon on the 2nd Friday of each month. 

Leave all articles on the secretary’s desk. 

If you would like to receive this newsletter 

via e-mail, please contact the church office at  

stevensvillechurch@gmail.com 

If you wish to no longer receive this newsletter, 

please contact the church office via e-mail or call 

(269) 429-5911.  Thank You! 

 
  

ATTENDANCE ON March 5 2017 

  Worship Total. . . . . . . . . . . . .  226 

        8:00 Service. . . . . . . . . . . .  75 

      11:00 Service. . . . . . . . . . . .151 

   

ATTENDANCE ON March 12, 2017 

Worship Total. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .174 

                8:30 Service. . . . . . . . . . .   68 

              11:00 Service. . . . . . . . . . . 106   

 

    ATTENDANCE ON March 19, 2017 

     Worship Total. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .174 

                8:30p Service. . . . . . . . . . . ..62 

              11:00p Service. . . . . . . .  . . .112  

 

   ATTENDANCE ON March 26, 2017 

   Worship Total. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 196 

               8:30 Service. . . . . . . . . . . . .  78 

               11:00 Service. . . . . . . . . . . . .118 


